
STATE OF NEW MEXICO 
ENERGY, MINERALS AND NATURAL RESOURCES DEPARTMENT 

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION 

IN RE ROCA PRODUCTION INC. CASE NO.  23061 

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION’S  MOTION TO 
CONTINUE HEARING TO DECEMBER 15, 2022 

The New Mexico Oil Conservation Division (“OCD”) moves to reschedule the continue 

the hearing in this matter to December 15, 2022, and states the following in support thereof: 

1. On September 9, 2022, OCD docketed the Notice of Violation issued to Roca

Production Inc. (“Roca”), served the docketing notice on Roca by email, and stated that the 

informal resolution period had expired without resolution of the NOV. 

3. Shortly before the scheduled hearing on November 9, 2022, OCD’s witness, Rob

Jackson became unavailable due to illness. 

4. At this time, OCD is requesting to continue the hearing date to December 15, 2022,

to allow for the recovery of OCD’s witness. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kaitlyn A. Luck 
Assistant General Counsel 
New Mexico Energy, Minerals and 
Natural Resources Department 
1220 South St. Francis Drive 
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505 
Tel (505) 709-5687 
 kaitlyn.luck@emnrd.nm.gov 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I certify that on November 7, 2022, this pleading was served by certified and electronic 
mail on:  
 
Richard Mote 
123 Smith St.  
Santa Fe, NM 87505 
gigimote16@gmail.com 
 
Roca Production Inc. 
 
 

   
Kaitlyn A. Luck 

 


